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Cindy Miller 

From: David Konuch [dkonuch@fcta.com] 

Sent: Monday, August 17,2009 3:42 PM 

To: Cindy Miller 
Cc: Jorge Chamizo; FCTA 
Subject: Rationale for deferral of Item 5, Issue 2 (changes to Commission's PC Freeze regime) 

Hi, Cindy, 

You requested that I explain in writing why FCTA believes that Item 5, Issue 2 from tomorrow's agenda 
conference should be deferred. FCTA believes that the status quo should be retained and that the rule should 
stay as it is, with the exception that the Commission can drop subsection 9 which has to do with the requirement 
that a provider retain records showing a customer requested a PC freeze for one year. FCTAs main concern is 
that the Commission retain its prohibition on marketing or soliciting existing customers to execute PC freezes. 
The Staff Recommendation would delete that prohibition, which would enable ILECs to begin soliciting PC freezes 
of current customers, something which they are not permitted to do today. This would make it more difficult for 
customers to switch to new providers, as it would clear the way for ILECs to send out mass mailings encouraging 
customers to execute PC freezes. It also would have no consumer benefits, because the existing rule has been 
working extremely well to prevent slamming and cramming. Complaints of slamming and cramming have 
decreased dramatically under the status quo rules that the Staff Rec seeks to change. 

Complaints over slamming and cramming have ceased dramatically because most carriers now provide both local 
and long distance service, and therefore, there is very little opportunity for "slamming" of service. The only reason 
to solicit a customer to execute a PC freeze today is to try to make it more difficult for that customer to switch to a 
new provider. Cable telephony providers have frequently seen that customers who wish to switch to cable cannot 
because of a PC freeze executed to their accounts perhaps years ago. When the customer then calls cable 
wanting to switch, the prior PC freeze has to be undone, a time-consuming and often difficult process. Allowing 
solicitation of PC freezes would simply magnify this problem, but with no consumer benefits. 

The Florida Legislature made changes to the state's PC freeze regime earlier this year by amending 364.603 to 
place the burden of proof on a provider who claims that their customer has executed a PC freeze. FCTA 
supported that change. The Staff Recommendation used that change to the law as a rationale for allowing 
deleting the "no solicitation of PC freezes" rule on ground that it created an additional consumer protection. That 
rationale was used for the first time in the August 7, 2009 Staff Recommendation. However, FCTA believes that 
the changes to 364.603 do not support allowing ILECs to solicit PC freezes, and would like the opportunity to 
make that case to the Staff - which we have not had an opportunity to do in the short period between August 7 
and the August 18 agenda. The deferral of just Item 5, Issue 2 would provide FCTA with additional time to make 
that case to the Staff. 

I hope you find this e-mail helpful. Thank you for your time and attention to this request. 

Sincerely, 

David A. Konuch 
Sr. Counsel, Regulatory Law &Technology 
Florida Cable Telecommunications Association 
246 E. Sixth Avenue 
Tallahassee, FL 
d konuch@fctaLcm 
850-681-1990 

8/17/2009 


